December 1, 1966

Dr. Charles W. Carter 4308 S. Wigger Street Marion, Indiana

Dear Dr. Carter:

Thank you for your letter of November 26. I appreciate all of the suggestions you have given with reference to disposing of the remaining copies of the 1966 W.T.S. Journal.

Your suggestions concerning the letterhead came at an appropriate time since we are just entering an order for a new supply. I will answer your questions seriatic.

- 1. If the envelopes you were given had the return address University Park, Iowa, this was an error. We have had a supply printed omitting the return address so that the various officers may insert their own.
- 2. We will designate the chairwan of the Editorial Committee on the new letterhead.
- 3. I think your suggestion that the addresses of the chairmen of the various committees is a good one. We will follow through accordingly.

You were correct in your understanding that you were elected as chairman of the Editorial Committee for a three year period, Dayton for two years, and Peisker for one.

President Logan is not on campus now, so I cannot at the present time check with him about the sale of WBC on this campus. I will, however, check with him when he returns.

Sincerely yours,

Merne A. Harris Secretary Wesleyan Theological Society

MAH: mb